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Agenda item 3.ii 
 

Report to: 
 

Board of Directors Date: 3 November 2022 

Report from: 
 

Chief Nurse and Medical Director  

Trust Objective/Strategy: 
 

GOVERNANCE: Patient Safety, Effectiveness of Care, 
Patient Experience and DIPC 

Title: 
 

COMBINED QUALITY REPORT 

Board Assurance Framework 
Entries: 

Unable to provide safe, high-quality care BAF numbers: 
742, 675, 1511 and 1878 

Regulatory Requirement: 
 

CQC 

Equality Considerations: 
 

None believed to apply 

Key Risks: 
 

Non-compliance resulting in poor outcomes for patients 
and financial penalties 

For: Information  

 
 
1. Purpose: 

The Medical Director and Chief Nurse would like to highlight the following items in addition to 
the Papworth Integrated Performance Report (PIPR) to the Board: 

 
2. AHP Day Celebrations – 14 October 2022: 

October 14 was AHP Day, the day we celebrate the work of the Allied Health Professions (and 
honorary professions).  
 
This year we had a focus on raising greater awareness across the Trust of the unique skills of 
these specialist teams. We ran ‘In your Shoes’ sessions with Execs, Clinical Directors, 
Consultants, and other clinical colleagues shadowing AHP clinicians which were really well 
received by all involved. We also ran a social media takeover with ‘A day in the Life’ of each of 
the profession to highlight the niche roles of the AHPs and of course we also ran our AHP 
awards, based on the Trust values, for which we received 126 nominations. As well as awards 
for each profession we presented an AHP of this year award. This year AHP of the Year was 
awarded to Afua Tobigah, Social Work Team lead. 

 
3. International Infection Prevention Week – w/c 17 October 2022  

The Trust celebrated 50 years of infection prevention with International Infection Prevention 
Week from 17 October.   
 
The Infection Prevention and Control Team set up a stall in the Atrium and hosted games, 
quizzes and information events to celebrate the week.    This enjoyable and informative week 
was valued by all who took part.   

 
4. Fundamental of Care Standards 

The CQC has 12 Fundamental Standards against which the Trust has developed an audit review 
template to ensure that one fundamental standard is reviewed each month, overseen by the 
Fundamentals of Care Board.  The process has been refreshed with additional training for peer 
review and improved governance.  This ensures that the Trust has a deeper understanding of 
CQC regulations and fundamental standards. 
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5. Inquests 

The Board have received all the inquest information up until the end of September.  The Trust is 
awaiting the final formal outcome from the Coroner reports for October (2) and this information 
will be shared with the Board at the December meeting. 
 

6. Recommendation  
The Board of Directors is requested to note the content of this report. 


